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MARCH STATED MEETING
Thursday, March 14th is our next Stated Meeting in the Temple 

Grand Ballroom at 7:00pm. 
6:00 pm – Dinner 

$10 donation per plate
Social Hour to follow meeting

Office/Editorial Staff
Business Manager (Interim) Damon Ing
817-335-9469 business-manager@moslahshrine.org
Admin/Digital Marketing Nina Novick Ovalle
817-335-9469 moslah@moslahshrine.org
Newsletter   Terry Eaton
817-480-4520 newsletter@moslahshrine.org

From Your Potentate
Published in the in te res t o f  
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1100 Henderson St.
For t Worth, Texas 76102-4583

under the auspices o f the Imperial Council
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1st Ceremonial Master Damon Scheer
2nd Ceremonial Master James Perry
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Captain of the Guard  William Knight
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Band  Bob Symington 512-663-0723
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Patrol  Tim Collier  817-525-5673
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TMRC  Paul Sawyer 254-338-1096
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Coty Owens - Potentate 2024

One Family, One Purpose

hosted the East/West Shrine Bowl at the Star in Frisco and the College Baseball 
Showdown at Globe Life Field in Arlington. We were fortunate to have been able to attend 
both events. We began the month with the East West Shrine Bowl – we chartered a bus for 
our nobility to be able to make the trip and several of our nobles and their ladies were able 
to attend. This is a game played by many college players who go on to play professional 
football so it was fun watching our patient ambassadors interact with the players. The very 
next weekend was the TSA Divan Mid-winter in San Angelo TX. For the second year in a 
row there was representation from all 13 temples in Texas. It was encouraging to have that 
level of involvement and was promising for the future of shrinedom. Several of us left San 
Angelo on Saturday to rendezvous with the Moslah bus in Galveston for the annual Mardi 
Gras parade. This event has really grown over the past several years. Moslah was there in 
force with SEVEN of our units participating in the parade. This was far more than any other 
temple in Texas. We finished off the month with the College Baseball Showdown. It was 3 
full days of nothing but baseball. Lady Beth and I have had a blast representing Moslah this 
year. It’s truly an honor to represent what we consider to be the best temple in all of 
Shrinedom.

As we look toward the month of March there are several upcoming events, and this is a 
month of parades. Be sure to mark your calendars for our business meeting, which will be 
on the 14th. We will once again host the Annual Easter Egg Hunt at TMRC this year on the 
24th. March is the beginning of the season for parades. The Pickle Parade will be in 
Mansfield on the 16th. I would encourage you to sign up or attend. It’s a great way to spend 
the day.     Fraternally yours, Coty Owens

Dear Moslah Nobility and Ladies,
Wow, it’s hard to believe that the month of February has 
gone by so fast. The month of February is the time when the 
Divan begins their unit visits, and we have enjoyed seeing all 
the nobility and visiting with everyone. In February we also 
attended the Rainbow Girl and DeMolay installations. It was 
really neat seeing all of them being installed into their 
respective positions. We appreciate all the support they give 
to Moslah.

This year has been unique in that Shriners International 
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In Memoriam
Bobby L. Sparks

Committee Chairmen
Blood Bank Greg Bird   817-637-5654 
Ceremonial Divan Damon Scheer 858-733-9706 
Shriners Children’s Mike Bell  817-408-8114
DeMolay  Richard Baker, P.P. 817-239-2139
Donor Relations David Henderson 817-560-0090
Entertainment Kenny Beck 817-240-6735
Hosp Fund Drive Marvin Woods 817-614-9442
Housing  Jeff Eaton  817-944-9528
Membership Michael Handley 817-371-0704 
Photography Tom Crow  817-233-7180
Provost  Darrell Carothers 817-832-4333
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Assistant Rabban

Brett Boone, Assistant Rabban

FUNDRAISING FOR SHRINERS CHILDREN’S
APRIL 20 is Hospital Fund Drive!
Please SIGN-UP NOW !!
April 20 is our Hospital Fund Drive on the street corners in Fort Worth. This is our 
institutional calling!
We are working twice the corners this year, but for fewer hours. We will work from 9 AM 
to 1 PM on April 20, 2024.  Our Hospital Fund Drive Chairman is Marvin Woods. He will 
assign us to specific corner locations. So Marvin can do that, we are asking everybody 
to use our electronic sign up sheet.
Just use the QR code, or click on the link.
Please sign up THIS WEEK !
When each of us contributes, we make a big difference in this world. And a World of 
difference for each Shriner kid!

D. Michael Wallach, P.P. Texas Hospital Board Emeritus
David Henderson  Texas Hospital Secretary Emeritus
William Risk, M.D., P.P. Galveston Hospital Chairman Emeritus
Gary E. Reynolds, P.P. Galveston Hospital Chairman Emeritus
Richard P. Baker, P.P. Houston Hospital Chairman Emeritus
James H. King, Jr., P.P. Houston Hospital Board Emeritus

Shrine Hospital Board Members

3

2024 Hospital Fund Drive Dates

April 20th – Spring Hospital Fund Drive
Store Front & Streets in Ft Worth & surrounding areas

September 14th – Fall Hospital Fund Drive
Street Collections (Cleburne, Granbury, Mineral Wells, Acton)

November 23rd – Moslah Christmas Car Show

Click Here to 
Sign Up

Save the Dates:
Cornhole Tournament –

 July 27th 
Sportsman Spectacular – 

Aug 10th  

If you know a Noble or Lady 
who is sick or shut-in, 

please contact the Moslah 
Shrine Office at 
 817-335-9469 or 

moslah@moslahshrine.org

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSe5C0Hi89aq9GByeoB1u6AKWyR29FEN6TkWuopwY7PeCVOWig/viewform


our March business meeting. There will be a drawing for a free dinner at Babe's Chicken.

We’re making plans for a very fun Spring party set for April 27th, and we are already in the planning stages for our Ceremonial & 
Party set for October 2024.

Now for our membership update. We have obligated 1 new member. We are working on 3 new petitions to obligate. We have 4 in 
the process of Restoration. We are in the process of contacting 2 Master Masons who expressed interest online (through the 
MDS), and we have 2 more online inquiries that we will help guide to our blue lodge brothers. We are Mentoring 5 E/A’s and 2 
Fellow Craft Masons.

Our membership committee will start back with monthly meetings starting in March; the date is to be determined. We hope to set 
a goal for our units at our first committee meeting. We have a good plan in place and are looking forward to getting this rolling. We 
have the list completed for our Shriners-at-large, with around 360 nobles who are not tied to a club or unit. We have had some 
interest from units to obtain and start calling our Nobles. 

We have had a busy start to our new year, and we have many more busy months ahead. I am looking forward to each opportunity 
ahead for us and to working with all our Nobles and ladies. Until next time, keep this in mind: The BEST way to find yourself, is to 
lose yourself in the service of others.
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High Priest & Prophet

Royce Rose, High Priest & Prophet
Membership Committee Divan Rep

BE A SHRINER NOW
Good day, Moslah Family! We have had a very busy February, from Divan Mid-winter in 
San Angelo; then right off to Galveston for the Mardi Gras festivities where we had Dinner 
with Reyna, our patient from Shriners Children’s Texas; then to the parade on Sunday 
where multiple Moslah units participated and our newest Ambassador, Fezzy Bear, rode on 
the clown float helping to pass out beads (please follow him on Facebook at Fezzy's 
Journey); then a Super Super Bowl party, followed by a very wonderful tour on Monday at 
our Hospital. And if that wasn't busy enough, the very next weekend, we were at the 
Shriners College Baseball Showdown in Arlington at Globe Life Field.

We have several upcoming events where we all can work on boosting Moslah’s 
membership. On Sunday, March 24th between 1-3 pm, we will have our annual Easter 
Egg hunt at TMRC in Arlington. We have a great day planned, but we are going to need all 
of Moslah to help out. We will be reaching out to our units and clubs and our brothers from 
a few Blue lodges to help run a booth to entertain our guests from the community. We are 
in great need of candy donations. Please drop off your donations to the office or bring to

Moslah Shrine Membership Dues for 2024
If you have not yet paid your dues for 2024, your dues are delinquent.  Please pay your dues as soon as possible to help us save 
money by reducing the need for additional follow-up.  The deadline for 2024 membership dues was December 31, 2023. 

Click Here to Pay 2024 Dues

At Shriners Children’s College 
Showdown at Globe Life Field 

(L to R): Royce Rose, Illustrious 
Sir Coty Owens, Shriners 

Children’s Trustee Dr. Leslie 
Stewart M.D., Imperial Sir Marty 

Bartlett, Imperial Sir David 
Hamm, Brett Boone, Greg Bird, 

David Bell

https://www.moslahshrine.org/membership-dues/
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Treasurer David Bell, OG Greg Bird, Noble Fulton Abadie, 
Illustrious Sir Coty Owens, Asst Rabban Brett Boone.

Oriental Guide
This year's Divan Mid-Winter, held in San Angelo, was our (Laura and my) first 
opportunity to meet our counterparts and future leaders from the other 12 temples in 
Texas. I'm happy to report that we took San Angelo by storm and that Moslah's Divan, 
led by our Illustrious Sir Coty Owens and First Lady Beth, was well-represented and 
well-received throughout our time in San Angelo. After our two work days in San Angelo 
were complete, the Divan headed to Galveston for the Shriners Children's Texas and 
Sunshine Kids Mardi Gras Parade, which took place on a misty Sunday, Feb 11th, and 
all had fun! I had the opportunity to ride with the Car-Vettes in 2 parades, and I learned 
quickly that you drive with one hand so the other is free to give High-Fives to all the kids 
at the parade. On Monday, Feb 12th, the Divan and other Moslah Shriners, wives, 
friends, and kids took a trip to Shriners Children’s Texas in Galveston, where we 
received a tour of the hospital from the staff and were reminded why we do what we do 
as Shriners. If you haven't had the opportunity, I highly suggest a trip to the hospital, 
where you'll learn about the tissue bank, skin grafting, and more. A few days later, back

in Fort Worth, we had three fun days of men's competitive baseball at the Shriners Children's College Showdown held at Globe 
Life Field, featuring six teams, two of which were from Texas: Texas Tech and Baylor. On Sunday, the final day of the Showdown, 
the Divan, with the assistance of the Imperial Officers, had the opportunity to take the field and stand beside Texas Tech players 
for the National Anthem. Someone told me the Divan was a lot of work, but it's been a lot of something, a Lot of Fun! 

Remember Unit and Club officers, and Nobles and Daughters of the Nile, to help Moslah Temple with the Blood/Burn collections 
and 100 Million Dollar Club. I'm always around if you need any assistance.   YITF, Greg and Laura Bird

Oriental Guide Greg Bird

At TSA Divan Mid-Winter, OG Greg Bird was awarded OG 
of the Year by the TSA officers. Shown here with his 
winnings and Imperial Sir Marty Bartlett and Illustrious Sir 
Coty Owens.

Greg rode with the Car-Vettes at 
the Mardi Gras Parade.
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https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1-l2j6e6xqXaLK_KWd-1T2-QqfuoXYbwL19-K3eNfEYc/viewform?edit_requested=true


Bedouins
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Units, Clubs & Associations News

At the College Baseball 
Classic at Globe Life 
Field where Moslah sold 
programs to raise 
money for Shriners 
Children’s. 
Harold Benefield, PP, 
Gerald Ledbetter, PP,
Moe Rahmeh, PP, & 
Mike Wallach, PP

Caliph David Henderson 
with Lady Mabel 

Benefield  

Bedouin Night Out

Above: Lady Dawn Henderson had a supply of rain
covers to protect the fez.
Below: Bedouins brought down their trailer and tossed beads to the crowd.

It was a dreary, rainy day in Galveston for the Shriners Children’s 
Mardi Gras Parade. But that didn’t stop the Bedouins and their 
ladies from participating.

Lady Reagan & Noble Andy Bryant. 

Above: Lady Krystal Plumlee with
 Noble Ron Perkins.

Below: Lady Roberta Ludolph



What a great time to be a Shriner!!!! We were very proud to support our Potentate, Illustrious Sir Coty Owens, and the entire Moslah 
Divan at the 2024 Shriners Children’s Mardi Gras Parade in Galveston!!! Our Unit has attended this Parade for the past several 
years and more units are joining us for the fun!! We had a wonderful time and truly enjoyed seeing so many smiles by the children 
and families attending!! Our Unit was also given the opportunity to participate for the third year in the Mardi Gras Fireman’s Parade 
in Galveston following our Hospital Parade. We have some retired firemen in our Unit, and we support all of our 1st Responders!!! 
Our Unit is very experienced participating in many parades around the State!! Please plan to join us as we work to bring visibility to 
the Fez and to Moslah Shrine in the coming events!!! We continue to welcome new members to our Unit every month. What are 
YOU waiting for? Contact us about joining the premiere Unit at Moslah Shrine!! Be the Face of Moslah and drive one of our little 
Yellow Cars!!! 

Car-Vettes

What a great time to be a SHRINER and a CAR-VETTE! We anticipate 
LOTS of parades in 2024!! Come on out and support our Unit and the 
Shrine!! Please contact our Colonel Mike Pool (817/229-6407) or Captain 
RJ Forester (817/235-4444) if there is an interest in our Unit participating 
in a parade.

Upcoming Unit Business Meeting
Our next unit business meeting is on the 2nd Monday of 
March at 7PM located downstairs at the Temple.

Join us on Facebook & Instagram
We are getting the word out – Lots of Great Fun and 
Fellowship!!  Search for: #MoslahYellowCars on 
Instagram and Facebook
To Join or Follow us, search for Moslah_Carvettes on 
Instagram and Moslah Car-Vettes on Facebook
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Above Left: Nobles Roger McDonald, Ashu Kukreja, RJ Forester, 
Guy Tyra, Mike Pool and Cecil Lemond prepare for the Mardi Gras 
Parade. 

Above Right: OG Greg Bird joined the Carvettes in the Parade; 
here pictured with Roger, Cecil & Guy.

Left: RJ, Ashu, Guy, Roger & Mike

See you in Mansfield at the 
Pickle Parade on March 16!



Above Left: Kritter & Yank entertained 
new students at the Dear Ones Day Care 
Grand Opening. 

Above Right: Yank & Kritter at the Mardi 
Gras Parade.

Right: Lady Maria Ing with Ditzy, Yank, 
Kritter & Buttons at the Parade. 
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Clowns
Greetings from your Moslah Clowns!
We had a busy February and are geared up for March.  On February 3rd, we went to Dear Ones Daycare in Cleburne for their 
grand opening.  Kritter, Yank, and Khaos were there, and the kids and adults were happy to see us.  We also had a really good 
time.

February 10th through the 12th, we went to Galveston for the Shriners Children’s Texas Mardi Gras parade.  I’ve slept since then, 
but will try to remember who we had there!  We had Kritter, Khaos, Yank, Ditzy, Buttons, and Katie Malone and Jessica McMinn 
(We’ve got to give them some clown names!). Kranky and Koko drove the truck that pulled the trailer. We had dinner with one of 
our patients, and she told us about her experience with Shriners Children’s – very touching. That was Saturday night, and then 
Sunday morning, we all loaded up and headed downtown for the parade.  I think I handed out a million beads! On Monday we 
packed up, loaded the bus, and headed to the Hospital for a tour.  It is so amazing to see what our fundraising efforts help 
maintain.  Afterwards we headed home on the bus.  And, what happens on the Shrine bus stays on the Shrine bus!

We are getting ready for the annual Shrine Easter Egg hunt to be held on March 24th at TMRC.  And, don’t forget the Pickle 
Parade in Mansfield on March 16th!  We will be on the float, and Miss Ditzy is setting up a booth in the Children’s area.  

If you love making people laugh and watching the excitement in a child’s eyes as they come running to you for a hug, then join the 
Moslah Shrine Clowns!
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Flying Fez
What a Great February!
We have some very exciting news in the Flying Fez!
1. Wives and Daughters (18+ years old) are now able to join the Flying Fez! That’s right, your spouse or grown daughter can 
now join the Flying Fez as a navigator and support you on your trip. They must qualify with insurance and complete the same 
training as any Flying Fez Driver. Their role is to support the Driver, and in the case of an emergency, drive. 
2. Spring Fun and Fellowship is currently being scheduled and planned. If you have any thoughts or ideas, please reach out 
to Jimmy Flippin!
3. Calling all Shriners!!!! With such a wonderful mission that allows us to put “boots on the ground” we are seeking men willing 
to commit to ONE TRIP per year. Can you step up? We have several senior drivers, but we need co-drivers and navigators for even 
one trip per year! Every little bit helps support this wonderful mission, and you get to experience spending some quality time with 
our patients and their parents. It truly is where the rubber meets the road. Feel free to reach out to Tim Gould or Jimmy Flippin if 
interested. My email is timgould69@gmail.com and my number is 817-586-5884.

We had a wonderful time with two new Ladies of the Flying Fez at the Mardi Gras Parade in Galveston. We even had a special 
rider: the Shriner Fezzy took the co-pilot seat! The Pickle Parade is coming up and we would love to see you there!
           Tim W. Gould, Commander

Golf Unit
Greetings Fellow Golfers & Nobles!
It has been an exciting month in Moslah. It started with the Mardi Gras Parade and Hospital Tour in Galveston, which was 
attended by 4 of our members and two of us even rode with other units in the parade.  So the Golf Unit was well represented. The 
next weekend was the Shriners Children’s College Showdown at Globe Life Field where OG Greg Bird and I enjoyed some 
fellowship with the Divan and some really good College Baseball. Family Movie Night was on March 1st at the Temple where 
Oriental Guide, Greg Bird, showed “The Sandlot”.  
Our next event will be a couples event at Top Golf Fort Worth on March 10th from 3:00 pm to 6:00 pm.

Easter Egg Stuffing is at the Temple March 21st from 5 pm to 9 pm.  The Easter Egg Hunt is Sunday March 24th from 1:00 pm to 
3:00 pm at TMRC.  

The TSGA Mid Winter is April 17-19.  TSGA President, Dave Harris, and his committee are doing an outstanding job of putting 
together this event.  As Moslah is hosting Mid Winter this year, let's support President Dave and have a great turn out from 
Moslah Golf.  

The Hospital Fund Drive is April 20th. Moslah has 15 corners available to us, and we were only able to man 7 last year.  Assistant 
Rabban, Brett Boone and his Lady Melinda, would like to see Moslah man all of the corners available this year.  That means our 
Unit will need to show up in force to cover our corner by ourselves.  And the ladies of the Divan are encouraging all the ladies of 
Moslah to come out and help.  

May your putts be few and your shots  be many.  -  Chuck Boggess, President MGU

 Fezzy rides shotgun 
in the Mardi Gras 
Parade.

  
Nobles Tim Gould & 

Steve Ledgerwood with 
their ladies before the 

Mardi Gras Parade.  



Chuck & Carla Boggess pose with other Moslah Shriners prior to 
the tour at Shriners Children’s Texas.
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Golf Unit (continued from previous page)

President Chuck Boggess rode with 
Motor Corp in the Galveston parades.

Motor Corp participated in the Mardi Gras Parade in Galveston and had 
several guest riders as well. 

Lady Carla shown here with some of the 
Rainbow Girls in attendance at Movie Night. 
Lady Carla won the raffle prize awarded for 
signing up to work a corner during Hospital 
Fund Drive.

Lady Laura Bird & Lady 
Carla Boggess

Motor Corp

Above: Greg Mills

Right (L to R): Kenny Beck, William Knight, Larry 
Ramsey, Illustrious Sir Coty Owens, John Heim, 
Greg Mills, Les Keeble, Chuck Boggess 
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Mystic Wheels News from the Racin’ Masons!
Nobles, Ladies…We are liking this weather!

The Mystic Wheels were very excited to participate in the Galveston Shrine Hospital Mardi Gras parade.  The karts all got wet on 
the trip down but by and large the rain held off for the parade.  The crowds were enthusiastic and seemed to have as much fun as 
we did.  Our Ladies rode through the parade on our new trailer and they also had a great time.  As always, the trip through the 
hospital on Monday was a very moving experience, reminds us all of the great work we do.

Our new rider practice is underway and both our teams will be starting practice for TSA competition in early March.  This year’s 
competition drill promises speed and thrills for everyone; we think it is going to be a winner.   Enthusiasm is very high as we 
prepare.

Next parade is the Mansfield Pickle Parade coming up in March.  This is a great event and fun time for all.

The Mystic Wheels had a group attend Movie Night on the 1st, and of course will be attending the Easter Egg Hunt later in the 
month.  Both of these are fun events. Be sure to invite your friends to the Easter Egg Hunt.

Please visit our website, Moslahmysticwheels.com  to  see our latest activities, photos, videos and upcoming events.  You are 
always welcome at our functions!
Calling all Moslah Nobles!  Are you and your FAMILY looking for a unit home?   
Do you want to find a great group of Masonic brothers to hang with?  Looking to make lasting friendships?  Be part of a winning 
team?  Do you like parades?  Do you enjoy the thrill of competition?  That rush when you take the field? If that sounds like you, 
then we invite you to visit the Mystic Wheels.  We are family oriented with Ladies and Kids at all our events.  We have regular 
monthly activities for everyone and kid friendly activities as well. In addition, we are very active in all Shrine and Blue Lodge 
activities. 
Our Ladies have a monthly “Book Club” get together at various restaurants…know that what happens at Book Club stays at Book 
Club…and you really don’t have to read the book!! 
We ride inexpensive, traditional, open wheel go karts that are fun, fast, loud, crowd-pleasing, and easy to ride.  You don’t need to 
be able to work on them, store them, or transport them…that is all taken care of for you.   We’re very user friendly! 
Call Bill Jones 817/608-6678, Stoney Burke 817/588-3024, Brett Wiesner 817/360-7585 or Michael Handley 817/371-0704 for 
information and to arrange a visit. Come see why so many nobles and their families have chosen the Mystic Wheels...Still the 
LARGEST and friendliest motorized unit in Texas!

https://moslahmysticwheels.com/


Egypt Club
Moslah Egypt Club meets at 6:30pm on the 4th Thursday of the month in the basement of the Temple. Annual dues are $50. Club 
members can attend group events like the International Archaeology Day that happens every year. We can go on trips. For example, in 
2018 California Science Center held a closed tour for our SMU Egyptology Chapter. We can invite Egyptologist to speak to the nobles. 
There is an Egyptologist Bob and I are now communicating with who was in the Rainbow Girls. At our Egypt Club meetings you can 
find out evidence of Freemasonry in Ancient Egypt. The Egypt Club will be having meetings this year that your wife can attend and will 
be open to the members of The Daughters of The Nile. Nobles can be introduced to the Crook & Flail. Time is of the Essence. 
Jerry Williams President   Bob Symington Treasurer

The Egypt Club has 4 
locations for circus 
signs in Decatur. 
Come help us acquire 
more locations.

We have a booth at 
The Masonic Family 
Day. Join our club to 
spread the joy of 
Moslah. 

Our logo drawn by 
Noble Jim Mitchell.
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Patrol
Many Patrolmen attended TSPA in February and while in Galveston they participated in the Mardi Gras Parade.

Above Left: Fulton 
Abadie & Eric Erwin 
Above Right: Tim 
Collier & Sonny 
Brown

Freddy Lopez leads the Patrol in the Parade 
carrying the US Flag 



16



17

DeMolay
The H Malvern Marks DeMolay Chapter had its Officer Installation on Saturday, February 17 at the Temple.  Moslah Shrine is one 
of the DeMolay Chapter’s sponsors.  The Divan and several other Shriners attended. 

Rainbow Girls
International Order of Rainbow Girls installed new officers on February 3.
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Adventures of Fezzy
Hello My friends at Moslah,
I have had a beary busy couple of weeks. First, I was in San Angelo with my 
brother who lives at Karem Shrine in Waco. I met a bunch of nice people from 
all over Texas. After I left San Angelo I took a beary long car ride. I finally 
stopped in a place called Galveston. I had dinner with Moslah Shrine and met 
a beary sweet girl named Reyna. She told us all about her time with Shriners 
Children's. The next day I rode on a big float and threw beads in a parade. 
Then we went back to the hotel and went to what was called a Super Bowl 
party. It was so fun and there was lots to eat. After all that excitement I had to 
hibernate for a little while. I got to go to the Shriners Children’s College 
Showdown. I watched some baseball, got to see my brother again, and got to 
help Illustrious Sir Moe hand out score cards. 

This month I’ve already been to a movie night on March 1st. I had never seen 
a movie before, but there were snacks so I went. It was fun! I get to meet the 
Easter Bunny on March 24. If you want to follow me or see pictures, scan the 
QR Code and click follow.

On the field at Globe Life 
Field for the Shriners 
Children’s College 
Showdown with Baylor’s 
team Patient Ambassador 
(L to R): Shriners Children’s 
Trustee Dr. Leslie Stewart 
M.D., Imperial Sir Marty 
Bartlett, Royce & Roxy 
Rose, Illustrious Sir Coty & 
Lady Beth Owens, Lady 
Melinda Burke, Brett 
Boone, Greg Bird, Wendy & 
David Bell, Imperial Sir 
David Hamm, Reagan & 
Andy Bryant and Fulton 
Abadie 
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On February 10, Moslah took a busload of nobles, ladies, and friends to Galveston where they enjoyed a dinner with a hospital patient and her 
family, the Shriners Children’s Mardi Gras Parade, and a tour of Shriners Children’s Texas.

The Divan was at the stadium to greet 
the bus when it arrived before the game.

Left: The bus ride started with a Bloody Mary and went from there.
Pictured: Maria Ing, Amanda Ramsey, Tawnya Godsey & Larry Ramsey. 
Above & Right: Over 60 people attended the group dinner where patient Reyna shared her 
experience at Shriners Children’s.

There was a large crowd of Moslah family & friends who toured Shriners Children’s Texas on Monday morning.

John Heim rode with Motor Corp  Rithmah Queen M.J. & IS Coty  Cecil LeMond drove #MoslahYellowCars
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2024 Galveston Mardi Gras Parade & Hospital Tour Trip – Feb 10-12
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https://www.moslahshrine.org/2024-cornhole-tournament-form/


MOSLAH’S MARCH BIRTHDAYS
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1 Albert L. Davis, Jr.
1 Allen B. Cole
1 David G. Arrieta
2 David A. Grobe
2 Howard D. White
2 James  T. Smith
2 Jeffery S. Jones
3 Daniel G. Fox
3 James E. Saunders
3 Jimmy O. Hardin
5 Eddie T. Pernell
5 Michael E. Ellis
5 William R. Cole
6 A Jay Claunch
6 Charles F. Parkinson
6 Eugene G. De Bullet, Jr
6 James H. Hargrove
7 Ashu Kukreja
7 George F. Gould
7 Michael D. Janeway
7 Richard D. King
7 Russell W. Herdman
7 Terry D. Henslee
8 Dale D. Grandmaison
8 Jerry L. Barton
10 Donald M. Barry
10 Elmer E. Lewis
11 Brett D. Boone
11 Dr. Damon Ing
11 James R. Helmick
11 Jeffrey L. Blakney

11 Ray Galvin Farris
12 Cal E. Gibbs, Jr
12 James M. Ryan
13 Alan L. Cox
13 Andrew Rees
13 Dennis C. Looney, Jr
13 Herbert C. Coleman
13 James M. Hughes
13 Robert L. Taylor
14 David G. Bell
14 Jason L. Borghesi
15 David I. McCarthy
15 Edward S. Ledesma
15 Harold H. Benefield
15 Walter S. Layton
16 Billy M. Holt
16 Brian L. Roop
16 Gary R. Spencer
17 Edmond D. Woodard, III
18 Justin W. Leathers
18 Raymond I. Clark
19 David K. Wright
20 Aubrey L. Owens
20 Luther R. Carmichael
21 Daniel H. Villeneuve
21 Douglas S. Vining
21 John E. Moore, III
22 Benjamin L. Baxter
22 Robert J. Wershay

22 Shawn P. Hinman
23 Billy F. Sanders
23 Danny R. Janes
23 Gerold R. English
23 Jacob E. Strickland
23 Michael J. Hardy
23 Robert H. Roth
23 Russell E. Hill
24 Ricky E. Spence
24 Timothy E. Briers
25 David L. McGhee
25 Dr Edwin S. Malone, III
25 George P. Chaggaris
25 Matthew H. McAllister
26 Jerry C. Walker
26 Stephen D. Newman
26 W Ray Owen
27 Albert G. McDaniel, IV
28 Charles E. VanHeusen
28 Donald O. Thomas
29 Brian D. Winters
29 Calvin M. Caraway, III
29 Cecil J. Bailey
29 E B. Gralla
29 Joseph W. Gilliland
30 Clifford R. Harris, Jr.
30 James L. Bilderback
30 John G. Duke
30 Thomas W. Eichenberger
31 Billy S. Barnett
31 Nolan R. Burris
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Deadline for submissions for 
the March Moslah News is 

Monday, March 25th. Please 
send to 

newsletter@moslahshrine.org 
Questions: Terry Eaton 

(817)480-4520

March
1st – Family Movie Night
14th – Business Meeting
16th – Pickle Parade
21st – Easter Egg Stuffing
24th – Easter Egg Hunt at TMRC

April
11th – Business Meeting & Ladies Program
20th – Spring Hospital Fund Drive
27th – Moslah Spring Party

Any unit in need of a Provost for 
Their Event

Please email Darrell Carothers at
rescuemedic1@tx.rr.com

The earlier we know about the event, 
the easier it is to get it covered.

2024 CALENDAR OF EVENTS
For a complete list of events 

for 2024, click here

2024 Calendar

May
9th – Business Meeting
10th  – Bingo / Video Game Night
19th – Memorial Service

June
6th – 8th – TSA in San Angelo
19th – TSA Victory Party

The Divan attended the 
Grand Lodge of Texas 

Grandmaster’s 
Conference: (L to R) Jeff 
Eaton P.P., David Bell, 

Brett Boone, Gary 
Mayben, Illustrious Sir 

Coty Owens and Greg Bird

mailto:rescuemedic1@tx.rr.com
https://www.moslahshrine.org/events/month/2023-03/
https://www.moslahshrine.org/events/month/2024-02/
https://www.moslahshrine.org/events/month/2024-03/
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